
 

Municipal Services 
September 8, 2021 7:30 p.m. 

Municipal Services Committee Meeting  

via CISCO WEBEX  

Present: M. Velazquez, R. Baez, R. Bieder, D. Noble, J. Landi, P. Del-Debbio, A. Chirico, N. 

Rosario, T. O’Garro, H. Acampora, M. Caruso, M. Morris, T. Accomando   

Absent: M. Dali   

Guests: K. Daloia, D. Kupferberg, M. McKay, A. Esty   

The meeting commenced by Pledge of Allegiance. NYCDOT was originally on the agenda 

but postponed. The following street activities were approved unanimously and will be submitted to the 

Full Board on Thursday, September 16. The motion was recommended by R. Bieder and seconded by 

T. Accomando.   

Event: ID# 592338:  5th Annual Community Day – Block Party Date: Sunday, September 19, 2021 

Time: 10:00 AM– 5:00 PM Setup: 9:00 AM – 10:00 AM Breakdown: 5:00 PM - 5:30 PM Location: 

Cross Bronx Expressway between East Tremont and Dewey Avenues Contact: Althea Esty   

Event: ID# 593555:  Throggs Neck Halloween Parade Date: Saturday, October 23, 2021 Time: 

12:00 PM – 5:30 PM Setup: 8:00 AM – 12:00 PM Breakdown: 5:30 PM- 7:30 PM 

Location: Throggs Neck Boulevard between Harding and Schurz Avenues Contact: Matthew 

McKay – Assemblyman Benedetto’s Office  

The Committee then discussed old business items. District Manager Cruz said that at the next Municipal 

Services meeting the Committee will be joined by the property owners of 2505 Bruckner Boulevard. M. 

Caruso is seeking a phone call and/or meeting with Borough Commissioner Lopez on the impending Con 

Edison gas line project that will occur at the City property in question of having illegal commercial 

trucks. Members of the Committee discussed the e-scooter pilot program and its shortcomings. A 

meeting with NYCDOT may be necessary to discuss the pilot. K. Daloia thanked the Committee 

for considering suggestions to the e-scooter pilot program.   

D. Kupferberg, as part of new business, submitted documentation to the Committee. D. Kupferberg had 

concerns about the Bronx Bus Redesign plan and there are ways to increase bus service in our 

community that the Plan does not consider. D. Kupferberg submitted documentation via e-mail which 

are available for viewing in the Board Office. 

The meeting closed at roughly 8 P.M. by a vote of adjournment that was unanimously approved by all.   

  



 


